Town of Stow
Selectmen Meeting Minutes DATE 12/19/2023

Opening: The Board of Selectmen meeting was called to order at 5:55 pm in Stow, Maine by
Jim Wilfong.

Present

Selectmen: Jim Wilfong, Ray Ryan

Town Clerk: Christine Carone, Deputy Clerk Kathleen Panno, Absent: Treasurer Nancy Boros

Residents/Guests: Robert Flint

Approval of Agenda: Agenda approved

Approval of Minutes: Minutes Approved from 12/12/2023 were approved by Jim Wilfong and
Ray Ryan

Treasurers Report: None but the warrant was reviewed and signed by the attending
selectmen

Clerks Business: None

Deputy Clerk’s Business: Thank you cards have been sent to those that have donated
services of note in the past year. Propane level was checked and an order will be place this

coming week.

Road Report: There was another round of road damage due to the most recent rain storm. Road
repair was performed immediately following the recent deluge, and areas were reviewed in
anticipation of new FEMA request.

Open Business: Discussion has continued concerning the classification of South Barbour
Rd. It was decided that until these questions are addressed, no new building permits for

this road will be issued.

Public Comment:

Rob Flint: A broadband update disclosed that the town of Stoneham has hired a lawyer to
review the franchise agreement. It was decided that we would join in this legal review , and

contribute support using existing funds.
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Next meeting will be Tuesday 01/%3/2024 at 6:00 pm

Minutes submitted by Kathleen Panno
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